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and Members, Board of County Commissioners 

From: Daniella Levine Cava 
Mayor 

Subject: Report on Establishing Local Preference Reciprocity with Broward and Monroe 
Counties - Directive No. 211675 

On July 8, 2021, the Board of County Commissioners (Board) adopted Resolution No. R-664-21 
sponsored by Commissioner Rene Garcia, directing the County Mayor or County Mayor's 
designee to (1) undertake an analysis of and examine the County establishing local preference 
reciprocity with Broward and Monroe Counties; (2) provide a report on the results of such analysis 
and examination to establish reciprocity with said counties; and (3) provide recommendations 
regarding reciprocity, including but not limited to, recommendations on any amendments needed to 
the County Code or to said counties' code of ordinances to effectuate reciprocity of local preference. 

The Board directed that the analysis and examination should include, but not be limited to, reviewing 
local preference reciprocity extended by other governmental entities such as the Miami Dade Public 
School Board, an evaluation and assessment of the County's past experiences with local 
preference reciprocity, and the impact that any such reciprocity would have on Miami-Dade County 
local businesses. 

Recommendation 
Broward, Monroe, and Miami-Dade would have to enter into substantial negotiations to institute 
universal legislation for local preference reciprocity, which would require adopting legislation by 
each county. Based on the findings, the features and manner in which each of the counties currently 
apply local preference, the myriad of preferences cannot be equitably extended to vendors of each 
prospective county without significant harmonization of each County's policies. 

If the Board desires to pursue the establishment of an interlocal agreement with Broward, Monroe 
and possibly Palm Beach, I will direct my staff to commence discussions with these counties. It is 
anticipated that these discussions may take up to 12 months to complete. A detailed report would 
be presented to the Board at the conclusion of these negotiations. 

Background 
The original agreement between Broward County and Miami-Dade County established reciprocity 
of local preference ordinances and programs. That agreement became effective in June 2002 upon 
the execution of both parties of a Statement of Substantial Similarity, which attested that Broward 
County would adopt a local preference ordinance substantially similar to the local preference 
ordinance of Miami-Dade County. 

The terms of the agreement required each county to apply its Local Preference Ordinance to the 
qualifying local vendors of both counties. The agreement expired on September 30, 2017, as the 
Board did not further extend the agreement with Broward County. 

Research 
The Internal Services Department, Strategic Procurement Division conducted comprehensive 
research on the methodology utilized by Broward, Monroe and Palm Beach Counties, which have 
developed and enacted policies providing for local preference within their purchasing activities. 
Although Palm Beach County was not specified in the Board's directive, their information is provided 
below in order to encompass Florida's southeastern region. 
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